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The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, March 12, 2025 at Latimer City Hall.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with the following council members answering roll call:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Deon Juhl, Eric Bruns and Elizabeth Symens.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a motion made by Bruns and seconded by Symens to approve the agenda.  Motion passed unanimously.

During visitor recognition, a letter was received from a concerned resident and was read with discussion on location of anticipated storage units in town or industrial park.  Due to covenants for the industrial park, storage units are not allowed out there.  Council was in favor of the anticipated storage units location.

Director of Maintenance reported the 4H kids will be helping clean up the parks on April 12th.  He also made the recommendation of selling the generator at the lift station and installing a permanent generator for the council to consider at an upcoming meeting.

In the absence of the Clerk, the Director of Maintenance reported on her behalf, the Franklin County Community Foundation Grant was received for $7,400 to update the chairs at the Community Center. Additional money from First Bank Hampton and CAL Over 60’s will also be put towards this purchase.

The Mayor reported he attended the NIACOG meeting.  There was also some discussion about Over 60’s paying rent for their use of the Community Center.

DeBour brought up a nuisance issue of parking cars on lawns.  Letters will be sent to all involved with 2 weeks to move their vehicles or they will be towed.

Rob Schmidt, the Latimer Fire Chief, was present to give the council his annual update including the purchase of the new gear.

Crooks made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 12th meeting, and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

DeBour made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Discussion was held on whether to become members of the Greater Franklin County Chamber of Commerce, followed by a motion made by Symens and seconded by Juhl to join the Chamber for an annual fee of $95.  Motion passed with Crooks abstaining due to conflict of interest.

After review of the estimates received for lawn care for 2025, Bruns made a motion to stay with Koenen Lawn Care with the bid of $3,249.22.  This motion was seconded DeBour and passed unanimously.

There was some discussion regarding the bus barn property connected to East Park, but no action was taken on the issue.

DeBour made a motion to set Spring Clean up for April 25-26 and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

The liquor license for Latimer Golf Course was approved with a motion made by Symens and seconded by Juhl.  Motion passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion at 7:25 pm to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.




Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:



Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
